
HB 3017-S2 - DIGEST
(DIGEST OF PROPOSED 2ND SUBSTITUTE)

Finds that members of the public have expressed concern
regarding a recent United States supreme court decision, Kelo
v. New London (No. 04-108 (June 23, 2005)), which upheld,
under the United States Constitution, a Connecticut city's
exercise of eminent domain. It is the intent of the
legislature to recognize, reaffirm, and support existing
Washington case law under Article I, section 16 of the state
Constitution, that prohibits the condemnation of private
property other than for certain public purposes pursuant to
law.

Recognizes, reaffirms, and supports the restrictions on
the use of eminent domain to take private property for private
use, as set forth in chapters 8.04, 8.08, 8.12, 8.16, and 8.20
RCW. It is the intent of the legislature that state and local
governments shall not appropriate or acquire any real property
for the primary purpose of economic development without the
consent of the property owner.

Provides that, if a local government determines, within
seven years after the date the property is transferred to the
county, that all or a portion of real property or an interest
in real property that was acquired through condemnation or the
threat of condemnation is no longer necessary for a public
purpose and should be sold, the former owner shall have a
repurchase right as provided in this act.

Directs the office of financial management, working in
consultation with state and local governments and private
utilities and corporations that acquire property through
eminent domain, to develop and provide recommendations to the
legislature by December 1, 2006, regarding the definition of
"economic development" as set forth in RCW 8.04.070, 8.08.020,
and 8.12.030 and regarding the appropriate statutory
provisions for providing a repurchase right to the former
owner of land that has been condemned by a state or local
government or a private utility or corporation, where the
condemning entity has decided to sell the condemned land.


